
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 16, 2021 
 
The Honorable John Dougall 
Auditor, State of Utah 
East Office Building, Suite E310 
Utah State Capitol Complex 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84114 
 
Dear Auditor Dougall: 
 
President J. Stuart Adams has asked me to inform you that on December 16, 2021, the Senate 
confirmed the following appointment: 
 
State Privacy Officer 
 
Whitney Phillips is appointed to the position of State Privacy Officer. See Utah Code 67-3-1-19 
 
Sincerely,  
S/Jennifer Storie  
Secretary of the Senate 


